DIVINE WORD UNIVERSITY
) ST. MARY’S SCHOOL OF NURSING WAS

324 RABAUL CAMPUS —a—

P.0. BOX 1758. KOKOPQ 613, EAST NEW BRITAIN, PAPUA NEW GUINEA

PHONE: 982 8428, FAX: 982 8308, EMAIL: smsonenquiries@dwu.ac.pg

Date: 17/12/2021

Dear Parents/ Students,

Re: Information on School fees for 2022 Academic Year.

1. STUDENTS’' SCHOOL FEES:

The fees for 2022 will be K14, 000.00 for the STUDENTS.

No student will be accepted and registered unless the amount of K10, 000.00.00 is
paid in full. All students who are enrolling for the commencement of the
school year must pay 70% of the fee. The 30% which is; K4,000.00 must be
paid by the 30" of June 2022.

The School fees can be deposited into the School Account: BSP Bank, Kokopo
Branch; Account Number: 1001700936. Name: St Mary’s school of Nursing

All Students are to present their receipts upon registration. Guarantee letters of any
short will not be entertained and accepted from any one when the academic year
commences on Monday the 7" of February 2022. Failure to do so will result in
students not being enrolled for studies in the academic year of 2022.

For any queries, you can call the school on the land line phone given above or
Mobile Number: 71661562 Or Email: mponahai@gmail.com all lower case.

Any queries on your tickets for HECAS students in 2022, please, call Mr.
Eiwana Vele on 3012070 at DHERST Port Moresby NCD. Do not call the school
because we do not do ticketing and bookings as it the responsibility of
DHERST.

For your information

Mary Ponahai
Head of Depart




